Drainage Board Meeting April 2, 2024

Claybourn and Surveyor Jeff Meredith Present: Heather Gries, Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Auditor Melissa Bunner, Attorney Joshua

Location: Commissioners Meeting Room, 2nd Floor, Courthouse

The meeting was called to order by President Seiler at 2:45 P.M

Minutes

Motion carried. Brown made a motion to approve the minutes for March 5, 2024. Gries seconded the motion.

Surveyors Report

Mike Webb, with REO Water, came to discuss clearing the drain at the water testing site, located at the treatment plant across from Luce Elementary School. This falls under the Baker Creek funding. Brown motioned for Meredith to get estimates on the project and bring it back. Gries seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Little Sandy is still flooded and not able to be accessed. In the meantime, March 7, 2024 the application to the Army Corp of Engineers has been sent.

Chasity worked with Jason Feeback from Andy Easley's office to pull surveys and try to find errors in an old chainage on a land survey and comerstones.

The Surveyor's Office has officially moved offices. They are sharing part of the basement office with Kay Erwin to store things that they have no room for right now.

Old Business

Nothing to report.

New Business

Nothing to report.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:56 P.M. Gries made a motion to adjourn. Brown seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Attest:

Auditor, Melissa L. Bunner